


subsequent practice in interpretation). Treaty interpretation should be distinguished from
treaty amendment or modification. Any substantial modification made by subsequent
agreements or subsequent practice is not regulated by Articles 31 and 32 but by Article
39 of the 1969 Vienna Convention.

Regarding draft conclusions 12 and 13, my delegation would like to emphasize that the
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conclusions 12 and 13 deal with the effects of the conduct of international organizations
and pronouncements of expert treaty bodies on treaty interpretation. But, these conducts
may not qualify as subsequent practice under Article 31(3)(b) of the 1969 Vienna

Convention. As the Commission also indicated, only practice that establishes agreement

among parties regarding treaty interpretation constitutes subsequent practice under this
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organizations and pronouncements of expert treaty bodies may affect parties’ subsequent

agreements or subsequent practice in other ways.

Turning to the topic of the “Identification of customary international law”, my
delegation welcomes the adoption of the draft conclusions on the identification of
customary international law at the second reading and the commentaries. My government

expresses its deepest gratitude for the efforts made by Special Rapporteur Sir Michael
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Regarding “Sea-level rising in relation to international law”, which has been adopted
as a long-term program of work, the Korean government notes that this topic reflects the

current serious concerns of Small Island Developing States. My delegation is of the view

that this topic reflects “new developments in international law and pressing concerns of

concerning the categories for new topic selection.

In this point of view, my delegation would like to mention some points to consider when
the ILC reviews this topic. First, sea level rise is an “inter-generation” issue: the current
generation needs to accept that it is our obligation to make an effort to establish a legal
system for sea-level rising. Second, in terms of the progressive development of
international law, this issue should be dealt comprehensively from the perspectives of
“lex ferenda”, not limited to those of “lex lata”. Third, the legal regimes of each area

(environmental law, human rights law, humanitarian law, etc.) should be considered on

an jnterdiscinlinarv basis.

Concerning the topic of “universal criminal jurisdiction,” my delegation has a mixed




